
 

Town of Canterbury 
Board of Selectmen 

January 27, 2014 
 
Selectmen Present: Bob Steenson 

Tyson Miller 
   Cheryl Gordon 
  
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:06 PM. 
 
The Board signed the employee wage schedule and the welfare manifest. 
 
The Selectmen reviewed documentation from the State of NH – DOT regarding the 
program for Safe Routes to School.  Jan will contact Rory from CNHRPC to get more 
information. 
 
The Board reviewed a request from a property owner asking that the $19.12 interest be 
waived because they did not receive the tax bill.  The Selectmen approved this request. 
 
The Selectmen reviewed a request asking to have a corrective deed re-drafted to change 
the Grantee from an individual to a Trust.  The Board asked Jan to forward the 
information to Town Counsel and to notify the Trust that the Town needs to be 
compensated for the costs of Town Counsel. 
 
The Board reviewed a request from a property owner requesting a payment schedule for 
outstanding taxes. The Board did not approve her request. Bob will draft the letter to the 
property owner  
 
The Selectmen reviewed a proposal from Bow Plumbing & Heating for services to the 
Municipal Building furnaces.  Bob will contact them for additional information on the 
proposed scope of work.   The Board will ask Road Agent, Jim Sawicki to assist them. 
 
The Board reviewed a letter from Transfer Station Manager Adrienne Hutchinson to 
Douglas Kemp, Solid Waste Management Bureau.  Cheryl will contact Adrienne to 
further discuss the letter to Mr. Kemp and to get the information on just how much oil 
base paint is on hand at the Transfer Station. 
 
Bob made a motion that the Selectmen of the Town of Canterbury oppose the proposed 
right to know law contained in HB1156 on the grounds they would be costly and 
impractical. Cheryl seconded the motion.  All in favor by roll call, motion carried.  

A general discussion was held on the proposed bond and warrant article for the bridge 
repairs.  The Selectmen reviewed the 2 proposed payment schedules (5 years or 10 
years).  Bob will contact Lynn from TD Bank to get more information. 
 
The Board reviewed the minutes of the January 13, 2014 Selectmen’s meeting.  Ty made 
a motion to approve the minutes as amended.   Bob seconded the motion.  All in favor by 
roll call, motion carried. 
 
The Board reviewed the minutes of the January 20, 2014 Selectmen’s meeting.  Ty made 



 

a motion to approve the minutes as amended.   Bob seconded the motion.  All in favor by 
roll call, motion carried. 
 
Bob made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:01 PM.  Cheryl seconded the motion.  
All in favor by roll call, motion carried. 
 
The Board of Selectmen will meet on February 3, 2014 at 6:00 PM for a budget 
workshop. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jan Stout 
Administrative Assistant 


